MEETING HIGHLIGHTS: Cont'd from page 8 ... the Board accepted the Family Life and Sex Education Curriculum K-8 as a pilot project in the Lake Superior Public School for the balance of the 1977-78 school year. An evaluation will be conducted prior to May 15, 1978, with a view to a possible division-wide implementation in the 1978-79 school year.

Approval was granted to the Lake Superior High School for its 1978 Science Fair.

The Inaugural Meeting of the Board will be held on Thursday, January 5, 1978, at the Marathon High School at 19 00.

F.W. Hyder advised the Board that the application for renewal of the Community School Development Grant was approved in the amount of \$6,000.00

F.W. Hyder gave an interim report dealing mainly with the Chief Executive Officers' Conference held in Toronto on December 1st and he Commission on Declining Enrolments (CODE) Conference held in Thunder Bay on November 17. The primary messages to School Boards arising from these conferences were:

a) the necessity to exercise extreme caution in budget preparations and control of expenditures as a result of the probability of declin -ing enrolments. As Provincial grants are based on average daily enrolment, any drop in enrolment is adversely reflected in the amount of grant money available.

b) the necessity for effective communication and interaction with the general public and the necessity for the Board to demonstrate its accountability to the ratepayers for its expen -diture of the Educational dollar.

The Ministry of Education's policy which is also consistent with the need for accountability in the area of Provincial and Regional Reviews, will be continued in 1978. To date in 1977, the following reviews have been conducted: Circular 14, Early School Leaving, Grade 13 History, Physical Education, Formative Years, H.S.1, Enrolment, Transportation of Pupils.

### CRAFT GROUP WORKSHOP

The Craft Group held their first workshop November 30th in the Schreiber Town Office Base -ment. The candle making workshop was successful. People experimented with a wide variety of molds such as plastic, tin foil, snow and sand. Many candles were made including; ice cube, hurricane, dipped, sand cast and a Hodkiss hodgepodge.

The next meeting will be Jan. 11th at 7:00 p.m. in St. Martin School, Terrace Bay. People are asked to bring any craft work they have done.

# REVEILLONS FRANCOIS

A l'occasion de la Fete des Rois Reveillons ensembles et amusons nous bien Un repas complet de mets Canadien Francais sera servis.

On se rencontre a:

l'Hotel de Ville de Schreiber, Samedi le 7 Janvier, 1978 a 9:00 hr p.m.

Musique: par nos talents francais locaux Billet d'entre \$10.00 le couple Telephones a Schreiber 824-2362

824-2753

Terrace Bay 825-9064 825-3556

is to help your business be successful

For financial advice and assistance, see your visiting

The Northern Ontario Development Corporation's objective is to stimulate industrial growth, encourage economic development and increase employment opportunities.

#### If you are involved in

- secondary manufacturing
- a service industry supporting manufacturing
- tourist operation
- exporting

#### If you need money to

- e expand present operation
- establish a new product or technology
- finance your exports
- install required pollution control equipment

## Talk to your NODC consultant right now!

Here's the visiting NODC consultant's schedule. To set up an appointment contact:

#### JANUARY 9 and 10 MARATHON

J. Tristram Northern Affairs Officer 229-1153

Applicants from Marathon, Manitouwadge, Terrace Bay and Schreiber will be interviewed

John Andrews, Chairman Northern Ontario Development Corporation and Tourism

Claude Bennett. Minister of Industry